
 

Town of Canterbury 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

May 20, 2015 

 

Selectmen Present:  Bob Steenson 

Cheryl Gordon 

George Glines 

Town Administrator:  Ken Folsom 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 PM. 

 

Fire Chief Pete Angwin attended the meeting. A brief discussion was held on how the 

occupancy permits are stored.  Pete reported that he has hard copies for each permit issued. 

 

Pete distributed the Fire Department call volume to date. 

 

The Board thanked Pete for attending. 

 

Diane Currier and Johnny Burgess from AFLAC attended the meeting to present the products 

available through AFLAC. 

 

Johnny briefly described 3 of the products available, accidental, sick and cancer insurance 

options.  The costs would range from $4-$11 per month per product.  The costs would be paid 

by the employees, with no cost to the Town. All the products are portable and can be taken 

with the employee should they leave the Town of Canterbury. 

 

The Board will review the information and talk to the employees and get back to Johnny and 

Diane. 

 

Resident Joanne Terino attended the meeting to discuss Thompson Landscaping running 

equipment late at night. 

 

Joanne explained that he is conducting business late into the night, as late as midnight.  There 

is constant banging from loading trucks late at night. She doesn’t begrudge him operating a 

business, and doesn’t think she is being unreasonable given the times of day/night this is 

occurring. 

 

The Board asked Ken to contact Thompson Landscaping. 

 

Joanne thanked the Selectmen for listening to her concerns. 

 

Road Agent Jim Sawicki attended the meeting.  Jim reported that the Grader is currently 

down.  Chadwick Baross is still diagnosing the problem but should be getting back to him by 

Wednesday. 

 

Jim reported that he would like to start issuing non-residential driveway permits when a 911 

number is not required (logging operations, etc.).  If this is a permanent driveway, he wants 

non-residential so that no building can be built.  Cheryl expressed concerns with this process. 

 



 

A brief discussion was held on Jim documenting improvements that he would like to have 

removed after the operation is completed. 

 

Bob stated that if this going to be a temporary permit, it should have an expiration date. Jim 

asked if he could go forward with this as a work in progress.  The Board approved. 

 

Bob explained that  the Board received a request from the Conservation Commission to have 

the path to Riverland on the mowing list for the highway dept.  

 

 The Board thanked Jim. 

 

Library Director Sue LeClair attended the meeting.  She reported that the repairs to the 

Library roof will not be as expensive as originally thought. 

 

Chief John LaRoche attended the meeting.  John reported on a few incidents that occurred 

resulting in a few arrests. 

 

The Board thanked Sue and John for attending. 

 

Sign:   A/P Manifest 

 P/R Manifest   

 Conservation Commission Appointment slip 

 License to sell pistols 

 Revisions to Winter Operations Snow Removal 

 Revisions to Employee Manual – Health Insurance Contribution 

 Intent to Cut – Tax Map 212 Lot 20 

 Timber Tax Warrant – Tax Map 212 Lots 20 

Timber Tax Warrant – Tax Map 227 Lot 10  

Timber Tax Warrant – Tax Map 228 Lot 11 

   

   

The minutes of the May 4, 2015 Selectmen’s meeting were reviewed.  George made a motion 

to approve the minutes as written.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  

 

The Board of Selectmen will be conducting a work session on June 5, 2015 at 5:00 at the 

meetinghouse to review the employee evaluations. 

 

George made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:28PM 

 

The next Selectmen’s meeting will be held on June 1, 2015 at 6:00 PM at the Meetinghouse 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jan Stout 

Administrative Assistant 


